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13 November 2017 
 
Mr Paul Baxter 
Commissioner 
Fire and Rescue NSW 
1 Amarina Avenue 
GREENACRE   NSW   2190 
 
 
Dear Mr Baxter, 
 
I refer to Deputy Commissioner Connellan’s letter of today’s date concerning the Union’s 
instruction in SITREP 37/17 regarding e-AIRS reports that were the subject of Union bans from 
27 to 31 October 2017. 
 
As you would be aware, the Union voluntarily lifted its bans by way of a Code Red notice on 31 
October to allow conciliation of the dispute over Statutory Declarations. That Code Red 
concluded with the instruction that “there is to be no “catch-up” work for administrative duties not 
performed between the commencement of bans on 27 October and now”, which has always 
been the case with FBEU administrative bans. The Department has until now sensibly 
understood and accepted this arrangement and I am surprised that Mr Connellan has taken 
issue with it, particularly when the conciliation referred to led soon thereafter to an agreed 
settlement of that dispute.  
 
SITREP 37/17 instructed members to mark the reports in question “did not attend” because this 
was understood to be the only way to clear them off their computers without completing them. If 
you were able to offer some other means by which the banned reports could be removed from 
the stations’ computers then I would happily withdraw the SITREP 37 instruction, but the reports 
cannot be completed by Union members of Inspector rank or below and they cannot remain on 
the stations’ computers indefinitely.  
 
SITREP 37/17 was not merely advice, it was a Union instruction, and our members are 
therefore not exposed to any repercussions unless Mr Connellan’s reference to possible 
“jeopardy” was intended as a threat against members who observe that instruction. I certainly 
hope that was not the case, because it would have far wider ramifications then the comparative 
triviality of a couple of days of uncompleted e-AIRS reports. 
 
I am concerned that by writing of his intention to effectively direct firefighters to ignore my 
instruction and to complete the banned reports, Mr Connellan has demonstrated a dangerous 
misunderstanding of the seriousness of this matter and principle. I am therefore placing this 
issue directly before you pursuant to Permanent Award subclause 35.5 and ask that no further 
action be taken by FRNSW before you have reviewed the matter and taken all reasonable steps 
to jointly resolve it with the Union. I invite you to contact me to discuss this directly. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Leighton Drury 
State Secretary 


